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City of Fort Atkinson 
Public Hearing on Proposed Amendments to  

Chapter 70 of the City of Fort Atkinson Municipal Ordinance  
Sections 70.04.03 and 70.04.04 to Update and Enact New Park Impact Fees 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Fort Atkinson City Council will hold a public hearing on 
Tuesday, October 3, 2023, at 7:00 PM. The public hearing will take place at a regular 
meeting of the City Council in the Council Chambers at City Hall (101 N. Main Street Fort 
Atkinson, WI 53538).  
 
The public hearing will be held to gather public input on proposed amendments to Chapter 
70 of the City of Fort Atkinson Municipal Ordinance, Land Division Code. The proposed 
amendments affect Sections 70.04.03 and 70.04.04, including the establishment of updated 
and new Park Impact Fees based on the City’s 2023 Park Impact Fee Needs Assessment.  
 
Per Wisconsin State Statutes 66.0617, Park Impact Fees would only impact new residential 
development in the City of Fort Atkinson.  
 
The 2023 Park Impact Fee Needs Assessment and the proposed amendments to Chapter 70 
of the City of Fort Atkinson Municipal Ordinance, Land Division Code are available for 
review at City Hall (101 N. Main Street Fort Atkinson, WI 53538) between the hours of 8 
AM and 4:30 PM in the office of the City Clerk. They can also be found online at 
https://www.fortatkinsonwi.gov/. Written comments on the proposed amendments should 
be submitted before the public hearing date to the City Clerk, Michelle Ebbert 
(mebbert@fortatkinsonwi.gov). All written comments will be forwarded to the City 
Council for consideration. 

 
Dated this 12th day of September 2023. 
     
Michelle Ebbert, 
City Clerk/Treasurer 
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